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LETTER FROM MELBOURNE

The new government will ratify the Kyoto protocol. Signalling a departure from the Howard era, opposition leader Brendan Nelson immediately backed the government’s decision. Although welcomed by the international community, this did little to alleviate pressure on Australia from China, Europe and Indonesia, to commit to reducing emission by 25 to 40 per cent by 2020. Rudd has said he will not commit to a 2020 target until he receives a report from economist Ross Garnaut. The Age’s Kenneth Davidson wrote that the science of climate change is pushing public opinion along quickly, and that politicians are having trouble keeping up.

Mathew Murphy of The Age wrote that business would reap the benefits of Kyoto through easier access to global carbon projects and multimillion dollar investments expected to flow into Australia. Origin Energy and Pacific Hydro have expressed interest in using the mechanisms under Kyoto for future investment.

The UN Climate Change Summit in Bali has been trying to begin negotiations for a post-2012 climate change agreement, which would ideally be ratified by all participants before the Kyoto Protocol expires. The draft Bali roadmap would require developed countries like Australia to cut their emissions between 25 and 40 per cent of 1990 levels by 2020. Prime minister Rudd accepted scientists arguments that this level of reduction, in the next twelve years, is necessary to avoid damaging climate change, however he has not committed Australia to any such target.

